NORVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting of January 17, 2023
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: February 7, 2023 at 6:30 PM
At the Azalea Inn, 2344 East Little Creek Road

The meeting was called to order by Robert Franklin Ziegenfuss ’68, President, at 6:51. Willie Barnes ’68, Vice President, and Rick West ‘66, Secretary, were the other officers present.

The following members/guests were also in attendance:

Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69

Randy Wright ’64


Donna Ward ’70


Donna Crumpton ’72

Patricia Anzella Turner ’63

Arlene Brooks Wright, Friend

Teresa Hodges DeLoatch ’82
Jesse Coley ’68


John Haines ‘68
Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69
Susan Payne West ’68

Charlene Johnson Williams ‘83

Marcy Royal ’70


Michael Bradshaw ’68

Debbie Cudworth John ’69


Richard Corliss ’75


Patricia Corliss, Friend

Richard Corliss, Jr., Friend
Allen Kline ’70


Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71

Raymond McCoy, Jr. ‘73

Pam Bruffy ’73


Albert Flanagan ‘68

Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, President, welcomed all present and thanked them for coming.
TREASURER’S REPORT: we have 5,809.04 in the Scholarship/General Fund, $27,700.00 in the
William T. Faville Fund, and $37,947.45 in the Endowment Fund which consists of $897.00 in
Checking, $15,668.96 in a 15K CD and $21,381.49 in an 18K CD.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT
We have received 2023 dues from the following 61 Alumni and friends:  Carlton Gill, Jr. ’73, Sheila Browning Wilson ’54, Laura Kuuse Sisson ’68, Rick West ’66, Susan Payne West ’68, Larry Parker ’66, 
Donna Ward ’70, Donna Crumpton ’72, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, John Haines ’68, Allen Kline ’70, Carol Powell Warburton ’68, Charlene Johnson Williams ’83, Marcy Royal ’70, Thomas Arrington ’68, Class of 1965 Golf Tournament (240.00 for a total of $3,080.00), Wayne Artman ’69, Pamela Deloatch-Clark ’85, Paula Peebles-Bonds ’75, Bryan Shepherd ’76, Debby McCauley Forehand ’69, Rebecca Manring ’69, Linwood Beverly, Jr. ’61, Lynette Hughes ’84, Carolyn Russell Cunningham ’61, Claudia Cullop Graham ’67, Bonnie Simmons Knightlinger ’65, Joellen Morell ’68, Lonnie “Pete” Sykes ’68, Brenda Zilonka Greene ’69,Joseph Riddick ’63, Nell Buckelew Armstrong ‘69, Michael Webb ’68, Earl Chappell ’61, Samuel Berry ’64, Trey Mayo ’01, Mark Mustin ’68, Kenneth Roach ’68, Laurence Phelps ’68, John Vispo ’68, Mary Perry ’70, Darlene Holifield Kennemer ’68, Nancy Miller Hogan ’65, Jesse Coley ’68, Richard Corliss ’75, Albert Flanagan ’68, Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, Gail Owens Flanagan ’69, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Debbie Cudworth John ’69, Gary John ’64, Ray McCoy, Jr. ’73, Ray Nelson ’62, Mary Underwood Nelson ’62, Bob Coleman ’66, Wanda Twiford Coleman ’66, Teresa Hodges Deloatch ’82, Julia Lewis Phifer ’69, Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69 and Mary Buckelew ’70.
 We had 148 paid members for 2022.
Thank you for your dues and donations. The underlined alumni each gave $100.00 or more and those in italics gave $50.00 or more. The Class of 1968 leads all classes with 17 paid members for 2023, the Class of 1969 has 10 and the classes of 1961 and 1966 have 4.
REUNION AND SOCIAL EVENTS REPORT: The following Classes have upcoming reunions:
1973
Aug., 2023

In the planning stages for their 50th reunion in 2023. Contact Jan Wynn 
House at NorviewReunion73@gmail.com ZOOM meeting Nov. 14 (info on

 FB page “I went to Norview”
1978
2023


in planning stages for 45th reunion Facebook page “Norview High School 





Class of 1978”
1993 
Fall 2023

In planning stages Contact Shelton Ricks (Shep Rix on Facebook)

2003  June 9-11, 2023
20th Reunion. Contact Sherry Ferebee on Facebook




For tickets: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/479284612177 

Please let Sue West know if you learn of any other NHS reunions or events being planned.  Sue can be reached at (757) 274-2546 or at NHS68@aol.com. 
BUSINESS: 1) Rick West ’66 moved that we put $20,000.00 of the Faville Fund into a 2 year, 4% CD. Jesse Coley ’68 seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 2) Teresa Hodges-Deloatch ’82 posted on various Facebook pages and an email was sent out requesting donations of golf equipment needed by the NHS Golf Team. Money was sent that was used to purchase six new golf bags with “NORVIEW” imprinted. Also received were 3 bags with clubs, 2 sets of irons, 3 pair of shoes, 120 new golf balls, 100 like new and 300 used balls, and 2 range finders. Pilot Alumni really came through. 3) The annual NHS Alumni Food Drive will be held in the parking lot in front of the Azalea Inn on March 25, 2023.
There being no further business, Jesse Coley ’68 moved that the meeting be adjourned. Donna Ward ’70 seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.
ALUMNI WEB SITE: Norview.org
Also visit “I went to Norview” and “Norview Alumni!!!!!!” on Facebook
OUR NEXT MEETINGS ARE ON Feb. 7, March 21, and April 18
UPDATES: Bob Gaines ‘63 will be at the Slover Library, Room 650, in Norfolk on Feb. 2nd from 5:30 to 7:30 to recount the story of Andy Heidelberg and promote his recently released book, “Heidelberg of the Norfolk 17”. Because Bob will be in town only a week, we are moving the February Alumni meeting to the 7th. We will be holding election of officers for the Alumni Assn. at the March 21st meeting and we will be selecting the four scholarship recipients at the April 18th meeting. Nominations for officers will be received at the Feb. and March meetings.
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
MEMBERSHIP LEVELS for annual contributions:
(Donations of any amount are appreciated)

RED

$10.00

WHITE
$50.00

BLUE          $100.00

Alumni of Class of _____  or   Friend __    Renewal ___ or    New Membership ___

Corporate/Class Membership _______
First Name ____________________________Maiden Name _____________________
Last Name ____________________________
Street Address ______________________________________________________________
City _________________________

State _____

Zip __________________

Home Phone __________________


Work Phone ______________________

E-mail Address ___________________________Amount Enclosed $___________
Make checks to: Norview High School Alumni and Friends Association (or NAFA)

Mail to above C/O Rick West, 5220 Sharon Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464-6135


2023
Or you can securely pay using a credit card on line at PayPal at:

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=7CU329BCMAZ3G
Receipts are available for tax purposes on request.
